

ST MARY & ST ALBAN HALIFAX

PARISH CLERGY: Fr. Martin Kelly, Deacon John Walsh St. Mary's Presbytery, 2 Clarence Street, Halifax, HX1 5DH



Tel: 01422 352141 Email: office.stmary.halifax@dioceseofleeds.org.uk Website: www.stmaryshalifax.com

St. Mary's Church, Gibbet Street, Halifax HX1 5DH St. Alban's Church, Abbey Walk South, Huddersfield Rd. Halifax HX3 0AZ

St. Mary's Catholic Primary School 01422-362365 All Saints Catholic College, Huddersfield 01484 426466

THE THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 25TH OCTOBER 2020

MASSES CELEBRATED LIVE IN ST MARY'S <u>BY BOOKING</u> THROUGH THE PARISH WEBSITE AND LIVE STREAMED (L) VIA YOU TUBE

Time	Intention
9:30a.m. (L) 11:00a.m.(L) 1:00p.m. 6:00p.m.	For the parish Henry Kavanagh Polish Mass Carmela Lombardi
No Mass 7:00p.m. (L)	Sheila Greenwood
9:30a.m.(L)	Patricia O'Neill Fr Lister
9:30a.m.(L)	Hilda Guillot Kathleen Wadsworth
	9:30a.m. (L) 11:00a.m.(L) 1:00p.m. 6:00p.m. No Mass 7:00p.m. (L) 9:30a.m.(L)

Please pray for all those who have died recently and for Canon Charles Leteux and all those whose anniversaries occur at this time.

MASSES RECEIVED: Margaret Killough (x2), Iwanowshi Family, Parents of Maria Iwanowski, Kathleen Wadsworth, Carmela Lombardi, May & George Poppleton

SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION

Preparation sessions for those who wish to be Confirmed this year will be starting shortly. Any parent/carer whose child has made their First Holy Communion and is in Year 6 but does not attend one of our Catholic schools should contact Fr Martin or Deacon John as soon as possible.

PRAYER LIST

Lizzie Lees, Margaret Thomson, Margaret Burke, John Wallis, Millie Haigh, David Murphy, Peter Fekete, Fawzia Mohamed, William Long, Sonya Box, Julie Simpson, Charlotte Fitzpatrick, Kathleen Knapton, Peter Carolan, Peter Smith, David Hopkinson, Julie Hall, Moya Andrew, Tony Lennon, Suzanne Peaker, Rose Marie Rothery, Larry Byrne, Eddie Casey, Winnie Whelan, Kathleen Hannan, Nancy McGrath, Eleanor Foran, Maureen Colleran, Pat Reynolds and all the sick and housebound of the parish, their families and those who care for them.

ATTENDING MASS

<u>PLEASE NOTE</u> that everyone, except those with a legitimate exemption, will be required to wear a Face Mask or Covering while in church during Mass and Exposition.

The capacity of the church is reduced due to social distancing measures. It is also necessary for us to keep a record of those who have attended Mass at St Mary's in order to cooperate with the government's track and trace programme.

Therefore it will be necessary to book a place at each individual Mass. There is an online booking system which is accessible via the parish website.

For individual registrations, simply secure a seat by registering for a single ticket. For Households (or social bubbles) of 2, 3 or 4 people only 1 ticket is required. For Households (or social bubbles) of 5 or more - 2 tickets are required. Should you wish to attend Mass on more than one occasion in the week please feel free to do so and book for each individual time.

There will be stewards on duty at each Mass. Please follow the instructions of the stewards at all times. Due to the need for Hand Sanitising on entry and for the Stewards to show you to your place, please try to come in good time. Please do not leave your place until asked to do so by the stewards.

FROM TODAY THE FIRST SUNDAY MASS AT ST MARY'S WILL BE AT 9:30 a.m.

$\frac{\textbf{EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT}}{\textbf{AND}}$

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION.

There will be Exposition from 11 to Noon on Saturday and the Sacrament of Reconciliation will be available.

PRAYER GROUP

Wednesday at 7pm: The Rosary-Zoom Meeting 882 976 305 Password 7riK44

SVP

Anyone who needs to get in touch with the SVP in the Parish can now call 07512 011 440.

CHILDREN'S LITURGY

On the Parish website there is a link on the Home Page to details of this week's Children's Liturgy activities.

There are additional Children's Resources via the Parish Life tab at the top of the Home Page.

MISSIO (RED MISSION BOXES)

Thank you very much for your donations of £313 to World Mission Sunday last week.

Your prayers and contributions will help missionaries work alongside communities throughout the world that are poor or in need, regardless of their background or belief. Please pray for the work of Missio and all those working to offer the love of Jesus, that we may remain strong in our witness to Christ's love for all peoples.

To continue supporting mission throughout the year, please go to missio.org.uk or call **020 7821 9755** (office hours).

FROM THE DIOCESE OUR FATHERS OF FAITH

Biographical sketches of over 200 priests ordained c.1915 – 1939 who served within the West Riding, are now available in Fr Nicholas Hird's Volumes 3 and 4 of *Our Fathers of Faith*. These comprise over 600 pages and are largely illustrated with images of the clergy. Copies can be obtained directly from Fr Nicholas Hird by e-mailing him on nicholas.hird@dioceseofleeds.org.uk or by telephoning 01274 872984. The cost is £25 for the two volume package plus P & P.

CATHOLIC CARE VACANCIES

www.Catholic-Care.org.uk or call 0113 3885400

Eller Beck Extra Care Scheme – Skipton.

Job Title: Registered Manager – Eller Beck Extra Care Facility and Domically Care Outreach. Salary: SP25 to 30 £29,577 to £33,782. Post: Permanent. Location: Based at Eller Beck Extra Care Scheme – Skipton. Closing Date:29th October Interview Date: 9th November

<u>Leeds & Todmorden Senior Support Worker</u> – Grade 2. Salary S.P. 8 – 12 currently £20,493 - £22,183 pro rata. Full Time or 30 hours considered. Closing Date: 26th October

Shipley, Bingley, Sutton in Craven & Keighley Support Worker + Outreach. Salary: SP 2 - 7 Salary £18,198 - £20,092 pro rata. Full & Part Time positions, Flexible working/Weekends/Nights. Closing Date: 26th October.

£100,000 CHALLENGE

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE

Although we are unable to hold a Parish Christmas Fayre this year, we do plan to go ahead with a Christmas Raffle. Once again, there will be the opportunity to win some luxury hampers. Tickets will be coming on sale shortly.

CHRISTMAS CARDS

A number of people have asked about the availability of Christmas cards. We do hope to have a selection of Christmas cards available soon for sale after the Saturday and Sunday morning Masses.

CREAM TEA IN A BOX (Subject to sufficient demand)

We are looking to offer "Cream Tea in a Box" comprising 2 scones, a small jar of jam, a 40gm carton of clotted cream and 2 enveloped teabags. The cost will be £5.00 per box. Due to a minimum order requirement for clotted cream, we are inviting those interested to register their details and, subject to sufficient numbers, a weekend (in December) will be nominated for the collection of the Cream Teas.

If you wish to register for a Cream Tea, please contact Julie Anderson on 07599 084360 or Brenda Biggins on 07914 388150 by 15th November. Thank you.

200 CLUB

6 monthly subscriptions (£24) will expire at the end of October. You need to renew by 15th November if you wish to stay in the monthly draw. Cheques payable to St Marys RC Church 200 Club
Thank you for your support
Gretta Metcalfe 07484 349606
John Reynolds 01422 363532 Pat Ellison 07895 957378

SMARTIE BOX COLLECTION

If you have any remaining SMARTIE boxes, can you please bring them to Church before the 1st November so that we can close the appeal for this year and publish how much has been given. Thank You

Bulletin should be given to Fr Martin or Deacon John by Wednesday evening at the latest. Notices and News Items but not Mass Intentions can be sent to John Coates (01422 360469 or jbcoates@btinternet.com) again by Wednesday evening. The Parish Safeguarding Representative is Clare O'Neill (07792147620 psr.coneill@dioceseofleeds.org.uk) Leeds Diocese Charity Registration No. 249404